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‘...like a tree firmly planted by streams of water which 

yields its fruit...’ Psalm 1v3 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

I am thrilled to share with you all our OFSTED report and the tremendous progress we have made 
since our last inspection. The school has moved from ‘Requires Improvement’ to ‘Good’ in all areas. 
The report will also be accessible via the school website today and published on the official Ofsted 
report website, eight working days from today’s date. 

As the report highlights, we have done this under challenging circumstances through two school 
closures. I want to thank our staff and governors whose drive during challenging times in recent 
years has been exceptional. The outcome is testament to all the hard work, commitment and 
dedication from the whole staff team that we have here at Bollinbrook. Each and every person here 
is integral to the effective running of the school and together we have ensured that our school has 
gained the recognition and outcome that we deserve.  

I also want to thank our amazing children who shone throughout the process and continue to show 
what exceptional pupils they are.  

The report acknowledges the high expectations for pupils’ achievement, including pupils with special 
educational needs. The children are happy and thrive in the wonderful atmosphere created by our 
staff. Children enjoy coming to school and appreciate the wide variety of opportunities on offer. We 
were pleased that the range of opportunities that successfully promote our children’s  wider personal 
development was also recognised in the report. This is impressive in a small school.  

Children told inspectors everyone is welcome in our school and that everyone is treated equally. 
This evidences the school’s inclusive nature and promotes our Christian Values that we have 
embedded across all aspects of school life. 

Thank you to those parents who responded to the Ofsted questionnaire, especially those of you who 
would recommend the school to others. It is good to know you feel your children are in safe hands.  

Inevitably, we still have areas to improve on. These are based around Personal Development and 
our commitment to work with parents. These are key developments we had identified and will be 
closely monitored via our development plan. 

Again, can I thank you all for your continued support and to your wonderful children. I am very 
honoured and privileged to be the headteacher here at Bollinbrook and as a staff team we will 
endeavour to continue to move our school forward to ensure that every child continues to meet their 
full potential. 

 

With very best wishes 

Miss Le Marinel 

Headteacher 


